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Week of  

January 23, 2006 
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Online: www.scu.edu/law/resources/grapevine.html 

Submissions, News, Comments, and Criticisms:  
scugrapevine@gmail.com 

Need to get in touch with your SBA?  See Page 2. 

Quote Of The Week 
 All our knowledge has its origins in 
our perceptions.  
 

   — Leonardo da Vinci  

January  
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

23 24 25 26 27 28 

High Tech 
Tuesdays 

“IP Regulation 
and the History 

of Vaccine 
Production in 

Developing 
Nations” 

Bannan 135 
12:00—1:00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SALSA 
General 
Meeting 

Bannan 127 
12:00—1:00pm 

 
Executive 
Power: A 

Libertarian 
View 

Sponsored by 
the Federalist 

Society 
Bannan 142 

12:00—1:00pm 
 

Welcome to 
SCU Law Jobs 

Sponsored by 
PTLSA and 

LCS 
Bannan 127 

8:45—9:45pm  

Social Justice 
Thursdays 

Readings from 
Thomas B. 
Stoddard, 

Bleading Heart: 
Reflections on 

Using the Law to 
Make Social 

Change and Nan 
D. Hunter, 

Lawyering for 
Social Justice 
Bannan 135 

12:00-1:00pm 
 

Council of 
Leaders 
Meeting 

Bannan 139 
12:00-1:00pm 

 
 

Privacy 
Symposium  

Sponsored by the 
Computer and 
High Tech Law 

Journal  
San Jose City 
Hall Rotunda 

9:00am—5:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Justice 
Monday 

Career Paths 
in Consumer 
Protection 
Bannan 139 

12:00—1:00pm 
 
 
 

Check out page 10 
for information 

about  
SCU LAW JOBS! 
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From the Editors 
 
 
 

Have you ever consid-
ered how different your life 
as a lawyer would be if you 
were launching your legal 
career in 1960 as opposed to 
today? Aside from finding 
yourself seriously fashion-
challenged, you would have 
found that women com-
prised only 3% of the pro-
fession.  Moreover, the ab-
sence of technology we take 
for granted today would 
have made practicing law a 
completely different experi-
ence from what we will be 
enjoying. 

For instance, in 1960 
you would not have had the 
benefit of a copy machine to 
make all those extra plead-
ings required in multi-party 
cases. The Xerox 914 had 
only been introduced the 
year before and it would 
take much of the next dec-
ade for the technology to 
filter into law offices. That 
meant that making copies of 
pleadings and memoranda 
required using carbon pa-
per. If you needed five cop-
ies of a pleading, a legal sec-
retary would have to load 
four sheets behind the 
“original” page and hope 
not to make many mistakes 
(after all, Liquid Paper was-
n’t being distributed nation-
ally until the mid-60s).  

Speaking of typewriters, 
that’s what you’d be using 
because neither personal 
computers nor dedicated 
word processors were avail-
able until much, much later 
down the road. Of course, 
forget about using the inter-
net to send and receive e-
mail or find legal research. 
The web itself wasn’t in-
vented until 1989, and even 

by June 1993 there were still 
only 130 web sites in the 
entire world.  

How about that cell 
phone you use every day? 
The first one didn’t show up 
until 1984, and it was a 
brick, weighing two pounds 
with a cost of $3,995. 

Fax machines were tech-
nically invented back in 
1843 before the telephone! 
Nevertheless, as a lawyer in 
1960, you would have to 
wait until 1983 when the 
standard protocol for faxing 
at 9,600 bps was adopted 
and commercial units were 
finally feasible. 

Having discussed how 
much the world has 
changed, let’s also consider 
how much has remained the 
same. We, as incipient law-
yers, will be joining a tradi-
tion and a profession that 
more than any other re-
mains tied to the past. We 
would do well not to be-
come preoccupied with the 
trappings of the profession 
or the conveniences of tech-
nology. At its heart, the law 
will always be based on 
words and ideas. The true 
nature of the practice of law 
will always reside inside 
those who practice it. As we 
imagine ourselves as law-
yers living in 1960, we 
would be well advised to 
recall these words of the 
great jurist, Learned Hand, 
who would expire the fol-
lowing year:  

“I often wonder 
whether we do not rest our 
hopes too much upon con-
stitutions, upon laws and 
upon courts. These are false 
hopes; believe me, these are 
false hopes. Liberty lies in 
the hearts of men and 
women; when it dies there, 
no constitution, no law, no 
court can save it....” 
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Women & Law Luncheon 
Saturday February 4, 2006 

1:30 – 3:30 p.m. 
 

Tickets FREE with suggested minimum 
donation of $10 to benefit 

The East Palo Alto Girls Club  
 

Luncheon includes guest speaker,  
Vickie Naidorf, in‐house attorney for NRT, Inc., 

a raffle, and afternoon tea 
 

For more information, please contact 
perdal@scu.edu or jstamps@scu.edu 

"Executive Power: A 
Libertarian View"  

 
Speaker: Richard Epstein  

 
Date: January 26, 2006 

Time: 12:00 pm 
Room: Bannan 142 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sponsored by: The Federalist Society  
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SUBJECT:  Volunteer Community Workshop Opportunities 
 

We need volunteer students to participate in our community workshop program this 
spring. The purpose of the community workshops is to educate the underprivileged 

about their rights in the area of workers' rights. For further information, contact 
Sophia Hinojosa (shinojosa@scu.edu).  



 

 

IPA High Tech Tuesday! 
 

Topic: "IP, Regulation, and the 
History of Vaccine Production in 

Developing Nations" 
 

 
Speaker: Professor John Barton 

of Stanford University 
 

Date: Tuesday January 24th 
Time: noon - 1pm 

Place: Bannan Hall, Room 135 
 

Lunch Provided!  
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SCU Event Information 

SALSA General Meeting 
 

Wednesday, January 25  
12—1 pm in B127 

Free Indian Food! 
 

We will be discussing the various SALSA events planned for this semester, including 
speaker panels and our Annual Banquet.  

Photos from last week’s Bar Review in Palo Alto! 
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What:  Barristers' Ball, a school-wide banquet including dinner 
and dancing 
 
When:  March 18, 2006...mark your calendars! 
 
Where:  The beautiful Fairmont Hotel in downtown San Jose 
 
Who:  Any SCU Law Students, Faculty, Staff and their 
guests … basically all the most fabulous people in Santa Clara!  
 
Look for ticket sales coming to a Levy Lounge near you soon!  
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